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Thank you Mr. Chairman,

I have the honor to deliver this statement on behalf of the African
Group on Agenda item 134: Proposed programme budget for the
biennium 2016-2017 on supporting the implementation of the 2030
Agenda for Sustainable Development and the Addis Ababa Action
Agenda of the Third International Conference on Financing for
Development.

At the outset the African Group would like to thank Ms. Bettina
Tucci Bartsiotas, Assistant Secretary General, the Controller and Mr.

Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chairperson of the Advisory Committee for
introducing the respective reports.

The African Group aligns itself with the statement by the
distinguished representative of the Kingdom of Thailand on behalf of
the Group of 77 and China.

Mr. Chairman,

Despite repeated requests for the submission of a comprehensive

reports, the Group notes with serious concerns that Secretary General
reports lack concrete proposals and don't take into account the

mandates contained in the resolutions 70/1 on Agenda 2030 adopted
on 25 September 2015 and resolution 69/313 adopted on n 27 July 2015,
endorsing the Addis Ababa Action Agenda.

The Group is also deeply concerned on the approach diverting
from the incorporation of the three dimensions of sustainable
development- economic, social and environmental - in a balanced and

integrated manner, for an attempt to adapt the 2 Agendas on 4
priorities within the Secretariat.



The Group would like to remind that the 17 Sustainable
Development Goals and 169 targets demonstrate the scale and ambition
of this new universal Agenda agreed aimed to seek to build on the
Millennium Development Goals and complete what was not achieved.
We would like to remind that they are integrated and indivisible and
balance the three dimensions of sustainable developmenL

the Group would like also to remind that, the goals and targets
are the result of over two years of intensive public consultation and
engagement with civil society and other stakeholders around the world,
which paid particular attention to the voices of the poorest and most
vulnerable population.




